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Memorial Day 2021
The Streamwood Veterans Commission has announced that it will hold its annual Memorial Day Observances 
May 29-30. The Observance will begin with an in-person POW/MIA Candlelight Vigil on Saturday, May 
29 at 8:00 pm. The Vigil Guard will patrol the Memorial throughout the evening. On Sunday, May 30 at 
11:00 am, the Vigil Guard will be retired to formally begin the Memorial Day Observance. 

Due to continued COVID-19 concerns and state restrictions, the ceremony will be slightly different. Masks will be 
required for all attendees and participants. Social distancing will be maintained.

While scaled back in response to the pandemic, the Village Board and Veterans Memorial Commission are proud 
to host a limited event to honor those who have given their greatest gift in service to our country. New Waste Hauler 

The Village Board approved a contract for a 
new refuse and recycling contractor. Groot 
Industries will serve as the Village’s new waste 
hauler starting July 1, 2021.

Residents should see a 10% reduction in 
the cost of service. Very little will change with 
the new provider. Toters will continue to be used. 
Yardwaste pick-up will continue in Kraft bags 
or in designated cans with the $1.00 Village 
yardwaste sticker. Most residents will retain their 
same pickup day (see map). A new provision 
will allow residents to dispose of e-waste on a 
fee basis like the disposal of white goods (i.e., 
appliances). Groot will be sending information 
directly to residents soon. Questions? Contact 
Groot at 847-429-7370.
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Swearing-In of Village Board Members
The results from the 2021 Consolidated Election were certified by the Cook County Board of Elections on April 27. 

Congratulations to Michael Baumer, William Harper, and Rezwanul Haque who were elected as Trustees; Billie Roth, Village President; and Kittie Kopitke, Village 
Clerk. Board members were sworn-in at the May 6 Village Board meeting by the Honorable Judge Clayton J. Crane (retired). Due to COVID-19 restrictions, the 
number of people permitted at the swearing-in was limited. The newly elected Board members thanked the residents for their support.

Junior Police Academy
The Streamwood Police Department will be offering a Junior Police Academy July 19-23. If you’re a current 
or incoming middle-school student who wants more information about our police department, we 
encourage you to apply!

The Academy is geared to students entering 6th, 7th, or 8th grade. Students will participate in 
activities such as simulated crime scene investigation, evidence collection techniques, traffic stops 
and interdiction, and learn about internet safety, bicycle safety, patrol operations and investigations, 
as well as specialized areas of the department including DARE, special operations, and police social 
work. 

Students must register by June 18.  Registration application and information is on our website. Questions 
and completed applications can be sent directly to mschwartz@streamwood.org. 
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Trustee William J. Carlson Retires 
On April 29, the Village recognized the outstanding public service career of 
William J. Carlson who served as a Village Trustee for 32 years. He did not seek 
another term in the recent election, choosing to retire to spend more time with 
family. 

Bill and his wife, Caroline, moved to Streamwood in 1961 to raise their two 
children. At that time, the population was just over 4,800. Bill was first elected 
Village Trustee in 1989. As a Board member for over three decades, Trustee 
Carlson helped make policy decisions necessary to maintain and enhance 
the health, safety, and welfare of our community. He was an advocate for 
the Village’s infrastructure plans including the annual road program and Lake 
Michigan water. He believed strongly in supporting the programs and services our 
residents expect and deserve. He supported our pay-as-you-go philosophy as a foundation  
to keeping Streamwood running efficiently for its residents and businesses. 

Members of the current and past Village Board and staff, along with neighboring dignitaries, 
were on hand to recognize his contributions. On behalf of the residents of Streamwood, the 
Village Board and staff would like to thank Bill for his dedicated service.  
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Village of Streamwood
301 E. Irving Park Road
Streamwood, IL 60107
(630) 736-3800 | (630) 736-3798 (TDD-hearing impaired only)
www.streamwood.org
Cable TV Government Access Channel - WOW Channel 24 | Comcast Channel 17

Village Hall Hours:
Monday through Friday 8:00 am - 4:30 pm, Thursdays 8:00 am - 7:00 pm 

Village President | mayor@streamwood.org
Billie D. Roth | (630) 736-3801 

Village Departments
Fire - Chris Clark, Chief | (630) 736-3650 | fire@streamwood.org
Police - Daryl Syre, Chief | (630) 736-3700 | police@streamwood.org
Community Development - John Peterson, Director | (630) 736-3843 | communitydevelopment@streamwood.org
Finance - Josh Peacock, Director | (630) 736-3800 | finance@streamwood.org
IT - Victor Ambroziak, Director | (630) 736-3855 | it@streamwood.org
Public Works - Matt Mann, Director | (630) 736-3850 | public_works@streamwood.org

Board of Trustees | trustee@streamwood.org
Michael Baumer William Carlson James Cecille
William Harper Larry Schmidt Mary Thon

Village Clerk | clerk@streamwood.org Village Manager | manager@streamwood.org
Kittie L. Kopitke | (630) 736-3806 Sharon Caddigan | (630) 736-3832
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Village Calendar

JANUARY
1 New Year’s Day – Village Offices Closed

7 Village Board meeting                             7:00 pm

18 Martin Luther King, Jr. Day – Village Offices Closed for 

In-Service Training

19 Planning and Zoning Board                       7:00 pm

21 Village Board meeting                             7:00 pm

27 Community Blood Drive at Police Station    1:00 pm – 7:00 pm

FEBRUARY
4 Village Board Meeting                             7:00 pm

5 Last day to recycle unwanted holiday lights (see pg. 4)

15 Presidents’ Day – Village Offices Closed

16 Planning and Zoning Board                       7:00 pm

18 Village Board meeting                             7:00 pm

25 We Want Your Input – 

Public Forum (see pg. 3)                         TBD

28 Winter Parking Rules End (see pg. 4)

Sign Up for E-Communications
Do you want more information on the Village? Interested in getting
Emergency Alerts? Consider signing up for our E-Communications!
Simply go to the Village’s website at, and click on the “Go” button in
your area of interest. Our E-News is published at least once a month and
provides updates on events and programs. Register for Emergency Alerts
and you’ll receive important safety and community alters at home, on
your cell, or wherever you specify. Keep informed and keep connected! 
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Village President | mayor@streamwood.org
Billie D. Roth | (630) 736-3801
Board of Trustees | trustee@streamwood.org
Michael Baumer	 James Cecille	 Rezwanul Haque
William Harper	 Larry Schmidt	 Mary Thon	

Village Clerk | clerk@streamwood.org	 Village Manager | manager@streamwood.org
Kittie L. Kopitke | (630) 736-3806		  Sharon Caddigan | (630) 736-3832

Village Departments
Fire - Chris Clark, Chief | (630) 736-3650 | fire@streamwood.org
Police - Daryl Syre, Chief | (630) 736-3700 | police@streamwood.org
Community Development - John Peterson, Director | (630) 736-3843 | communitydevelopment@streamwood.org
Finance - Josh Peacock, Director | (630) 736-3800 | finance@streamwood.org
IT - Joe Ritter, Director | (630) 736-3851 | it@streamwood.org
Public Works - Matt Mann, Director | (630) 736-3850 | public_works@streamwood.org

Village Hall Hours:
Monday through Friday 8:00 am - 4:30 pm, Thursdays 8:00 am - 7:00 pm
Community Development Department is open Thursday evenings until 7:00 pm
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Village Calendar

NOVEMBER

4          Holiday lights recycling begins (page 2)

5 Village Board meeting     7:00 pm

11 Village offices closed – Veterans Day

19 Village Board meeting 7:00 pm

25 Holiday Home Decorating Contest entries due

26-27 Village offices closed – Thanksgiving 

DECEMBER

1 Winter parking rules begin (page 4)

3 Village Board meeting 7:00 pm

4 Luminaria on Park Blvd (page 1) 6:30 pm

9 Kids Virtual Gingerbread House Contest entries due (page 5)

11 Holiday Home Decorating Contest winners announced

15 Yard waste pick-up ends

15 Kids Virtual Gingerbread House Contest winners announced

17 Village Board meeting 7:00 pm

24-25 Village offices closed – Christmas

31 Village offices close – New Year’s Eve 4:30 pm 

Entry Form
Name ______________________________________

Address _____________________________________

Phone # _____________________________________

Email ______________________________________

Please select ONE (1) of the categories:
o Most Traditional
o Merry & Bright  
o Most Whimsical
Please submit this form to Village Hall no later than
Wednesday, November 25
Drop off/mail: 301 E Irving Park Road, Streamwood 
Email: mayor@streamwood.org
Fax: 630-837-0242

42672 StreamwoodNews_StreamwoodNews  10/19/20  2:58 PM  Page 8

ECRWSS
POSTAL CUSTOMER

4 	 Streamwood Community News

Village Calendar
MAY

29	 Candlelight Vigil	 8:00 pm

30	 Memorial Day Observance	 11:00 am

31   	 Memorial Day, Village Offices Closed

JUNE
3	 Village Board Meeting	 7:00 pm

10	 Police Beat Meetings, Beats 2 & 3  
	 (in-person and Zoom) 	 7:00 pm

15   	 Planning and Zoning Board	 7:00 pm

17	 Village Board Meeting	 7:00 pm

18	 Jr. Police Academy Application Deadline

23	 Community Blood Drive	 1:00 pm - 7:00 pm

Branch Pickup 

Through October, Public Works will collect branches, free of charge, from your curbside during 
designated collection days. Simply place branches at the curb by 6:00 am on the day your area is 
scheduled for pickup. It is important to have your branches out by the scheduled morning listed below 
in order to avoid being 
missed by the branch 
pickup crews. Crews 
collect branches as 
soon as possible but 
cannot be expected to 
return if branches are 
not out in time.  

Branches must be 
placed with the cut 
ends facing the street. 
Branches cannot be 
longer than ten feet 
(10’) in length, and 
have a diameter of 
no larger than six (6) 
inches.

The Village is divided into four areas for pickup service (see map). Each area receives branch pickup 
service one time per month. 

Area 1		 Area 2	 Area 3		 Area 4		
June 7		  June 14	 June 21		  June 28
July 6		  July 12	 July 19		  July 26
August 2		  August 9	 August 16		  August 23
September 7		  September 13	 September 20		  September 27
October 4		 October 11	 October 18		 October 25

Crews try to collect branches as soon as possible. It usually takes more than one day to collect all 
branches. If you have any questions or concerns, please contact Public Works at 630-736-3850.


